Sanbornton Public Library

Meeting of the Board of Trustees

January 31, 2012
Call to Order

Chairman Wayne Elliott called to order the regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Sanbornton Public Library at 7:10 p.m., Tuesday, January 31, 2012.  The meeting was held at 560 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, NH, the residence of Cab Vinton, Library Director.

Present: Trustees Wayne Elliott, Linda VanValkenburgh, Marla Davis and Joanne Dover; Library Director, Cab Vinton; and Alternate Deb Wyman.  
Not present:  Trustee John Earley.   
Alternate Deb Wyman was seated (Motion by Joanne Dover, seconded by Marla Davis.)

Minutes

Minutes of the December 13, 2011 meeting were approved.  (Motion by Deb Wyman, seconded by Marla Davis. Marla Davis abstained.)

Report of the Treasurer

The Balance Sheet, Profit and Loss, and Budget vs. Actual statements through January 31, 2012 were reviewed and accepted.  (Motion by Deb Wyman, seconded by Wayne Elliott.)  The Trustees discussed informational materials that will be presented with the budget to the Budget Committee.  The Library Budget is to be discussed at the Budget Committee meeting February 7, 2012, 7:00 p.m.

Nonpublic Session

At 7:50 p.m., the Trustees met in nonpublic session under the provisions of RSA 91-A:3 II (c).  (Motion by Linda VanValkenburgh, seconded by Marla Davis.)  

The Nonpublic session concluded at 7:58 p.m. (Motion by Deb Wyman, seconded by Linda Van Valkenburgh.) 

The Board voted unanimously to seal the minutes of the nonpublic meeting.  (Motion by Marla Davis, seconded by Deb Wyman.)

Building Report

Cab Vinton discussed a proposed enhancement to the current security system at the Library, presented by Total Security.  Following discussion, the Trustees approved the enhancement.  (Motion by Linda VanValkenburgh, seconded by Marla Davis.  Approved.)

Cab informed the Trustees that it appears that funds ($18,000) for repairs to the cupola are being included in a warrant article.  The issue of the sill rot was discussed as well and Cab will explore combining the two repairs.  Lighting issues in the Woodman Room were also discussed and Cab will explore alternatives.

General Business

The Trustees discussed a “Cabin Fever” get together at the Library, possibly  March 17.  No decision was made.

With earned Staples rewards and Amazon points, the Trustees authorized the purchase of E-readers for patrons to use.

Setting a schedule for the review of Library Policies was tabled.

Cab updated the Trustees on the popular computer classes, with an average attendance of 3 – 4 each session.  Day and evening sessions are available.  

The next meeting of the Board of Trustees is set for February 21. 

Adjournment

At 8:25 p.m., the meeting was adjourned.  (Motion by Marla Davis, seconded by Linda VanValkenburgh.)  

Respectfully submitted,

Joanne T. Dover

Trustee

